PUBLIC SAFETY ADVISORY COMMISSION
Monthly Meeting Summary

September 12, 2007, 6 pm
Emergency Operations Center1305
E St. Anchorage Alaska
ATTENDANCE
Karen Cameron

Sharon Chamard

Gardner Cobb

Ray Faust

Heather Handyside
Mark Mew

Anthony Piper

Lynda Zaugg
GUESTS

Citizen Jennie Morris
Molly Collum - CSP





CW Floyd- CSP





Absent and Excused





Preycous Council; Sam O’ Connor; James Hubbard

Meeting was called to Order by Vice Chair Anthony Piper at 6:10pm and

Chair Lynda Zaugg.


Minutes of August Meeting were accepted by Karen Cameron and 

 
Seconded by Mark Mew.
ANCHORAGE POLICE DEPARTMENT – CAPTAIN COBB  
Captain Cobb reports that the summer started with a Gang Type Incident of a shooting, and that an arrest was made. Captain Cobb reports that this Violent Incident occurred at a Mapco Station and from that point on, Officers were placed there for Extra Patrol for the remainder of the summer to keep further incidents down. Officers were placed strategically throughout the City for Extra Patrol and therefore kept Incidents lower than the previous two summers, Captain Cobb states. Captain Cobb state the City is up 16 Homicides and this is about the same number as the same time last year and that his Unit continues to work very hard on these Cases.

Chair Lynda Zaugg asked Captain Cobb as to the Departments stance on the issue of Citizenship and Immigration. 
Captain Cobb responded that the Department has always in the course of an investigation would inquire into a citizenship and if it were to become an issue, would therefore contact Immigration Services (ICE) for further follow up to Deportation if necessary. Mark Mew then commented that we really do not have a problem of APD not enforcing this, that we have always enforced it and dealt with it as we came across it. Mew further points out that the subject is highly politically driven from both sides of the issue and that some do not call Police when needed, and therefore can become a victim of a Crime.

The Commission added that she would invite Assembly Representative Mr. Paul 
Bauer to the next meeting to speak on and define the Immigration Ordinance for the Committee.

ANCHORAGE FIRE DEPARTMENT – DEPUTY CHIEF MICHELLE WESTON
DC Weston states the Fire Department will be testing 700 Applicants this Saturday and hoping to get 30 to 35 Firefighters as a result. DC Weston states that AFDS’ Asset Management System was audited by the MOA Internal Audit and recommendations were made for areas of improvement that AFD should focus on.
COMMUNITY SERVICE PATROL - CW FLOYD AND MOLLY COLLUM
CW Floyd states there is a major problem of a significant number of Chronic Inebriates in Anchorage who over power use of our resources. Floyd states that we as a Community have to figure out how to get these folks into a live-in treatment facility program as that is the type of program that can change their lives. Otherwise, states Floyd they won’t change it on their own. CSP just keeps   servicing them to keep doing the same thing and that nothing is ever accomplished towards their progress. Molly Collum reports that their operation cost 1.3 Million Dollars per year in funding and that 85 percent of that is operation costs. Molly Collum states that the CSP van picks up roughly 3000 individuals in its approximate 20,000 calls per year. Many of these calls are the same folks and the top 100 to 150 individuals drain the resource due to their continual use of the program.  Chair Lynda Zaugg commented that there are some programs nationwide in large cities who house their clients in an apartment like facility whereas they are treated by professionals and this is often quite a success. Chair Zaugg also commented that it would be worthy in the future to perhaps have some of the Officials who run these programs to talk to this group about the successes of the program and how to accomplish this.  Mark Mew commented that often it’s hard to convince the public to use public funding for these types of things although they are much needed. Mr. Mew also commented that Representative Johnny Ellis is re-writing Title 47 that addresses some of these issues. Dr. Sharon Chamard added that Fairview Community Council is having meetings there about this problem and that pamphlets are being given out with useful information.
EMERGENCY OPERATIONS CENTER – HEATHER HANDYSIDE

HEATHER HANDYSIDE reports that a Tri- Borough Mutual Aid agreement has been signed, which means Agencies would share resources and exchange Personnel as well as equipment when needed in a Disaster.  Handyside notes that more equipment and supplies have been requested from the State of Alaska to be available for Search and Rescue Teams and AFD to use for victims buried in rubble after an Earthquake. Handyside states their Agency will soon have a four hour table top exercise on a Bridge Collapse Incident Concept. Handyside states that participants from Incident Management Teams will practice emails and congregate care with the Red Cross during these exercises. Teams are set up to have first and second and so on responders, as an effective organization tool during practices of an event and of course the event itself.
Old Business – Chilkoot Charlies is tabled until the next meeting.

Next Meeting is Wednesday October 10, 2007 at 6pm EOC 1305 E St.

Meeting adjourned at 7:40pm

Respectfully,

Sandy Christensen, Clerk
